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 The Senate Education Committee favorably reports Senate Bill No. 

4075. 

 Under current State Board of Education regulations, school 

facilities projects and capital projects are reviewed and approved by 

the Division of Administration and Finance in the Department of 

Education (DOE).  This bill places a three-year moratorium, 

beginning with the 2022-2023 school year, in which a school 

district, or the New Jersey Schools Development Authority (SDA) 

on behalf of a school district, is exempt from any requirement under 

State law or regulation to receive approval from the DOE for a 

school facilities or capital maintenance project that is non-

instructional or non-educational in nature and would otherwise 

require approval from the DOE. 

 In the event that a school district, or the SDA on behalf of a 

school district, undertakes a school facilities or capital maintenance 

project pursuant to the provisions of this bill, the district or SDA 

would notify the DOE of the project in a manner and form to be 

determined by the DOE. 


